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A  B E L AT E D  T O W N  U T O P I A

Plans, Images, and the Reality of a Socialist Town in the 1960s and 1970s
as Exemplified by Most in Northern Bohemia

Matěj Spurný

Most (Brüx), an historical town in northern Bohemia, was almost completely demol-
ished in the 1960s and 1980s to facilitate open-cast brown coal mining. A new Most
was erected directly adjacent, offering housing for almost 100 000 people. The pres-
ent contribution deals with the ideas and conceptions for this city and of life there.
This story is integrated into the broader context of how concepts of architecture and
town planning developed in Czechoslovakia and how new towns boomed through-
out Europe after 1945. At the center is the question whether experiments like Most
had a legitimatizing function for state socialist rule. The demolition of the old town
was justified by referring to rational decisions and with the promise of a life really
worthy of a human being and of better hygienic conditions, and to the dire circum-
stances in which thousands of people lived. The study demonstrates, however, that
this legitimatizing potential gradually disappeared with possibly just the opposite
being the case in the end. The ultimate cause was a different mental approach which
developed in East and West from the 1960s onwards. Socialist dictatorships could
not master the challenges of the modern epoch. They remained firmly entrenched in
the technocratic era with its focus on industrial production and on planning solu-
tions which ought to be equally suitable for all people and for every aspect of life.

“ D O  W E  H AV E  B U T  T H E  WAT E R  T H AT  FA L L S  F R O M  T H E
S K Y ? ”

Continuities of Technocratic Thinking in Socialist Czechoslovakia Shown by the
Example of the Danube-Oder-Elbe Channel Project

Jiří Janáč

When a society is to be modernized, among the prerequisites is a dependable supply
of water for people, agriculture, and industry. As a consequence, modern techno-
cratic schemes for future development have always dealt, among other things, with
control and administration of water resources. In the case of Czechoslovakia, the
plan to link three important rivers, thus forming a nationwide water system, became
the symbol of these endeavors. The idea to construct a channel joining the rivers
Danube, Oder (Czech: Odra), and Elbe (Czech: Labe), was first promoted at the
turn of the 19th and 20th centuries and gained greater popularity in the 1930s. At the
center of the whole story were the members of the bureaucracy regulating water
supply and distribution. Adapting to changes in the economic, cultural and political


